
Mr. Norman L. Maguire 
1420 Columbia Drive NE 
Albuquerque, New Mexico 

Dear Mr. Maguire: 

.ilce Polka Station of the ./cation 

NEW ULM, M /NNESOTA 

March 23, 1957 

Thank you for your letter of March 19, 1957 requesting verification 
of a test transmission conducted by this station and received by you 
on March 19, 1957 from 2 to 3 A.M. Central Standard Time. 

Your selections, times, phrases, etc. were almost nearly correct and 
it is with pleasure that we verify your received report and state that 
you were definitely listening to KNUJ during the above time. 

Your request for verification is the first from New lriexico to date and 
for that reason we were very glad to get your letter. You may be ent- 
erested to know that we have received requests for verificátion and mail 
from Montane, Illinois, Pennsylvania, New York state, California., Ohio 
Kentucky, Oklahoma, now your state and Port Hope, Ontario, Canada. I 

think that most of our letters are in so it looks like that is all we 
will get. But that is a pretty good coverage it seems to me? 

Thanks again for your letter. We were glad to make the test program as 
it is also gof great enterest to us also. 

Sincerely, 

Je,teace 
Gerald Walston 
Chief Engineer 
WOMDA 


